Sandhills Public School
Board of Education Regular Meeting
November 9, 2015

MINUTES

Regular Board Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. All board members were present except
Bass whose absence was excused. Also present were Celeste Rogers, Isaac Ganoung,
Kristin Ganoung, Kyra Kennedy, Trista Micheel, Travis Collier, Ann Collier, and Dale
Hafer.

Verification of Publication:

Motion Cox, second Milleson to verify Custer Co. Chief publication of minutes. Motion
passed 5-0.

Consent Agenda:

Motion Teahon, second Martindale to approve consent agenda. Motion passed 5-0.

Administrative Report:

Administrative Report:
a. Supt. Hafer discussed the following:

1. Mrs. Rogers and students were in attendance to present the draft of the new
website which will be hosted through SOCS web site service.

2. Travis Collier discussed automatic sprinkler options. The board asked to price
FB field area to further consider.

3. The board reviewed information presented by the architect at the October
meeting related to future facility options for the district.

4. The board discussed a possible alternative to property and liability insurance
and directed Supt. Hafer to obtain a price quote knowing the district is not
likely interested in switching providers.

5. The board was given the Supt. evaluation materials to be discussed at the
December 14" meeting along with the Supt’s contract.

6. Mr. Hafer informed the board about the possible hiring of a new SPED
director for the SESC in Broken Bow.



S-T Coop: The coaching salary split for 2014-15 was shared in addition to a discussion regarding
assistant wrestling coach possibilities for 2015-16.

New Business:
a. No patrons were present to address the board.
b. Motion Cox, second Martindale to formally recognize the SDEA as the exclusive
bargaining agent for the district’s non-supervisory certificated staff for the 2017-18
contract year. Motion passed 5-0.
c. Board president Anderson adjourned the meeting at 8:55 p.m.
The next regular meeting of the Sandhills Board of Education will be 12/14/15 at 6:30 p.m.
Meetings are held in the HS lecture hall and are open to the public. Agendas are kept
continually current and available for inspection in the Supt.’s office during regular business
hours with reasonable notice.

Respectfully Submitted:

Dale J. Hafer
Recording Secretary



